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Dear Parents/Carers 
I want to thank you again for your support throughout what has been a very unusual 
school semester.  The COVID-19 pandemic is affecting our entire community and 
has presented us with extraordinary challenges in managing schooling during the 
first half of 2020.  I am pleased that together, we have been able to make the best of 
this situation and ensure your child’s safety and continuity of learning.  
 
Reports 
With the regular attendance of many students being lower over this time, the breadth 
and depth of the curriculum covered throughout Semester 1 may have been 
reduced.  For this reason, schools are not required to include A to E grades on this 
year’s Semester 1 student reports.  It also means that your child’s attendance will 
not be reported, and any written comments may provide less information on their 
progress than usual.   

Schooling is once again returning to normal and our students are engaging in the 
regular curriculum, in their usual classroom environment.  Those approved to learn 
from home are also being supported.  Semester 2 reports will reflect this and 
therefore provide the usual, more detailed information on your child’s progress and 
achievement. 

Drop-off and Pick-ups 
Generally this is working very well and it is heartening to see the independence and 
resilience developing in even our youngest students. Can I please ask that everyone 
continues with the routine of not entering the kiss and drive until 3.05 to ensure the 
children are ready for pick-up. It works well when parents drive a lap if their child or 
children are not ready for collection. 

In the Koombana Way exit it is vitally important that children remain seated on their 
mats until the teacher has released them into your care. To ensure that we can 
safely hand over all children, please ensure that your child does not come back onto 
school grounds after you have collected them. To ensure physical distancing please 
leave the area of the school gates as soon as possible. Please do not take anyone 
else’s child without speaking directly to the classroom teacher about your plans. 

Thank you for your continued support and encouragement as we work together to 
provide the best learning opportunities for our students. As we progress, I’ll be sure 
to keep you updated with any new information. 
 
ICAS Testing 
With 2020 NAPLAN being cancelled, we have discussed opportunities for those 
parents who would like their child to complete an external assessment as a measure 
of their achievement. We will be introducing ICAS testing as an opt in assessment 
this year.  
 

These assessments are designed to recognise academic excellence with students 
being assessed on their ability to apply classroom learning to new contexts using 
higher order thinking and problem solving skills. Please watch out for information 
coming home soon regarding tests offered and how to register and pay for the test. 
The ICAS testing will happen mid August. 
 
Vanessa Blythe 
PRINCIPAL 

Friday 29 May 

Staff Development Day  -  
No students 

Monday 1 June 

Public Holiday 

WA Day 

Monday 8 June 

Board Meeting 7.30pm 

Wednesday 17 June 

P&C Meeting 7pm 

Friday 3 July 

Last Day of Term 2 



 
Enrolments are now open for Kindergarten and Pre-Primary 2021.  
Please download an application form from our website and submit to 
the following email address, together with copies of birth certificate/
passport, immunisation history statement and proof of address: 
Springfield.ps@education.wa.edu.au 
Alternatively, please click on the link below to complete a re-writable PDF version of the Application 
form and then email it to us with your documentation: 
http://springfieldps.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/Application-for-Enrolment-2021-PDF.pdf 

ENROLMENTS 2021 

We had our very first Assembly last week that was run entirely over our PA system. 
Well done to our Leadership Group for taking on the task with flair and enthusiasm.  
Congratulations to the Week 4 Merit Award winners.  Pictured here are some of our 
award winners. Other certificate winners were: 
Lucy Area  9 
Kai Area  9 
Romy Area 9 
Julian Area 6 
Aleksander Area 12 

Practical solutions 
 

I thought I would share some online resources for Social and Emotional Wellbeing. There is a wonderful 
resource link called Ask Izzy. This online resource is useful to find services in your local area or for something 
you are needing assistance with.  It ranges from housing to health. https://askizzy.org.au/  
 
Another is Beyond Blue which is an online program for anxiety, it’s called the Brave Program. It has optional 
programs for 3-17 year olds. The program aimed at 8 to 17 year olds is free. There is also a parent version to 
educate parents on anxiety; what it looks like and how to manage anxious behaviour in children. Brave Help is 
made up of 10 sessions: https://brave4you.psy.uq.edu.au/ 
 
If you have any concerns for your child’s wellbeing please feel free to contact the school to 
arrange for me to have a chat to them to see how they are travelling. It’s always good to have 
a friend to talk to.  

Melissa Powell, Chaplain. 

CHAPLAINS CHATTER 

 

This week, our school took part in the National 
Simultaneous Storytime, where all students across 
Australia had the opportunity to watch a video of the 
book, Chicken Divas. Our Pre-primaries in Area 17 
had lots of fun dressing up for the occasion  

http://springfieldps.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/Application-for-Enrolment-2021-PDF.pdf
https://askizzy.org.au/
https://brave4you.psy.uq.edu.au/


UNIFORM SHOP 
 
Our Uniform shop is currently closed but you are still able to order items from us. 
Please see the attached order form or alternatively download one from our website which has all the details you 
need including prices. 
 
To place an order, please email direct to springfielduniformshop@gmail.com or phone Kirsti on 0487 935183 and 
she can help with any queries. 
Payment is to be made by direct deposit to the following account: 
BSB 086-495 Account no: 356229666. 
Please allow 3-4 days for delivery of the items via your child at school. 
 
Please note we are unable to accept cash payments at this stage as we have to 
minimise direct contact as much as possible.  

P&C NEWS 

Would you like to get more involved with supporting your school? 
The P&C are currently seeking expressions of interest to fill the roles of Uniform Shop Co-ordinator and 
Secretary. For further information or to register your interest please email Liz Grimes 
springfieldpsp.c@gmail.com.  
This is a great opportunity to get to know your school community so come and join our wonderful team of 
volunteers. 

BELRIDGE SECONDARY COLLEGE—  GET TO KNOW US! 
Parents of prospective students are invited to register their interest for parent tours via the following link:  

https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code?code=j9nqd  Event Code  j9nqd  

Once COVID-19 restrictions have been lifted, Belridge Secondary College will contact you to advise arrangements for new 
tour dates. 
As well as our sought after specialist and elite programs detailed in the ‘What We Offer’ brochure, Belridge SC will be 
introducing a STEM Extension Program in Science, Maths and ICT Digital Technologies and HASS Enrichment Program, 
both commencing in 2021. 
Our programs have something for EVERY student to draw on their own personal strengths. 
Learn more at: www.belridgecollege.wa.edu.au 
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